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April Meeting 6th- Mimi's Restaurant 
4404 Candlewood St.  (Just east of Lakewood Blvd) 

Lakewood, CA 90712 
Restaurant #(562)-529-8748 

 

 

Mark your calendars for our 
“Annual Car Show and Picnic”. 
It will be Saturday October 15th 

2016 at Yorba Regional Park. 
We are hoping for cooler weather! 

 

Make your plans to join us in 
Pismo Beach for the 32nd Annual 
Pacific Southwest Zone Show. All 
of the information is on the flyer 
and registration form inside this 
issue. Our hotel the SeaCrest is 
ready to take your reservations. 

No more procrastinating. It is 
time to send in your registrations 

and to get your reservations. 
The Beach is calling! 

Zone Show Time! 
Our Room Block 
Expires April 13th 

We have 8 room nights 
left to meet out quota.  

So get your reservations  

http://www.socaloldsmobile.com/
tel:%28562%29-529-8748


 

Board of Directors 2016 

President  

Joe Tannerbauer 

608 345-3968 

sfballplyr@yahoo.com 

Vice President 

Grant Warner 

951 906-7951 

grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.co
m 

Secretary 

Domenic Santucci 

714 633-7961 

domenicsantucci@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Ellen Santucci  

714 633-7961 

writetoeds@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Karon Pierce-Warner 

951 743-7182 

socaloldslady@gmail.com 

Area Representatives 

Keith Berg 

562 598-4103 

Butch Williams 

714 293-1471 

Bw442@earthlink.net 

Scott Graham 

310 839-5066 

h-ofan@sbcglobal.net 

John Weaver 

310 838-2598 

aw723@twc.com 

Milton Yee 

909 996-5046 

mmngyee@AOL.com 

Art Whitney 

562 882-7725 

whitneyart@yahoo.com 

 

 

ROCKET  EXHAUST 
 
     Well, here it is the middle of May, and we’ve already had two large 
car shows…the Arizona All-Oldsmobile Show, and the Pismo Beach 
Zone Show at the SeaCrest Hotel!! 
     I’m still recovering from the second one—managed to get a COLD 
the Monday after I got back from the Zone Show (AND driving to the 
All-GM Show at 5:30am Sunday morning following Pismo, in my 70+ 
year old car…I MUST be a car-show nut!!) 
     But hopefully the cold will subside in another day or two, and I can 
look forward to next month’s Orange Empire Railway Museum Tour & 
“Rods & Rails” Car Show, and July 11th’s Rubel Castle Tour!!  If you 
haven’t contacted Charity McElroy about Rubel Castle, please DO!  We 
need a certain number of “guaranteed” attendees for this…should be a 
lot of fun!  I just realized that my car should be on its way to Peoria, IL 
just before that show, for the NAOC’s Nationals…I guess I’ll be going to 
the Railway Museum in my “toaster” Prius…ha ha! 
And the weekend of July 25th is the OCA Nationals in Brookfield (I’ll be 
driving the ’40 up from Peoria to Madison, WI, to visit friends, then on 
to Brookfield, and a re-union with my cousins, who haven’t seen the 
car now that it’s all “prettied up”!!) 
     And for August, I will be working on a tour of the Western Museum 
of Flight in Torrance at the Torrance Airport (aka Zamperini 
Field…you’ve heard of him, I’m sure?), then on to see a collection of 
classic cars & “automobilia” at Alan Mest’s place in Gardena (the one 
we DIDN’T see the day we went to TG’s Performance’s Car Show, 
because Alan was out of town!), and last but not least, after lunch, a 
nice collection of classic cars at Cornwell & Sheridan Motors in 
Gardena!  Should make for a fun day, and a chance to exercise our 
classic Olds’!!  Stay tuned for details on this…tentatively set for August 
22nd, the weekend before Wheels ‘n’ Windmills.  This will be a fun 
activity for those that don’t want to do that show, or you could do 
BOTH… 
 
Keep those Oldsmobiles rolling, and “the shiny side up”!! 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President   
 

                                               ROCKET  EXHAUST 
 
     Well, it’s been a fun month, going to the AZ Olds Club Show in 
Scottsdale, and the following weekend, some of us went to the Bonita 
High School Car Show in La Verne, which benefitted the Auto Shop 
Program at Bonita High.  Thanks to Milton Yee for letting us know about 
the La Verne show…it was a lot of fun, and great to see that some young 
people are getting interested in our “car hobby”!!  At that show, Milton 
and I were joined by Greg Drusch and John Weaver from our club.   We 
enjoyed talking to Priscilla Englert, who runs the Auto Shop Program, 
and it was a good feeling to monetarily help a great program like that!  
Unfortunately, my ’40 had a dead 6 volt battery (a GEL CELL, only a 
couple months short of 3 years old…grrr!!), so it was not at the show, 
and also I did not trust it for the venture to Arizona, considering my 
problems coming back last year…hopefully these problems will be fixed 
soon! 
     Coming up April 29th, our club will be participating in the “Route 66 
Fun Run”…a good chance to get your Olds out, AND enjoy some great 
scenery and some of the old motels, gas stations, and businesses which 
are along the “Mother Road”!  And in May, we hope to see you at the 
NorCal/SoCal Zone Show in Pismo Beach!  The price of gas has come 
down some, so get the cobwebs off those Oldsmobiles and DRIVE 
them…it’s better for your Olds, and you’ll have fun meeting some of 
those friendly Oldsmobile folks while you’re at it! 
     Keep those Oldsmobiles rolling! 
 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President                                        
 

 

Vandenberg AFB Tour Friday, May 13th 
ARE YOU GOING TO THE PACIFIC SW ZONE SHOW? 

We are working on getting together 10-15 people the minimum needed for a 
tour of the Vandenberg Air Force Base, on our way up to the Pismo Beach Zone 
Show. We would leave Corky’s in Van Nuys at 9:30am, to arrive at the Base by 

1pm for our tour (a couple of hours). 
Please contact Mike Van Auken if you are interested!! He will need the following 

info: NAME, DATE OF BIRTH, DRIVER’S LICENSE NO., U.S. CITIZEN YES/NO, and 
have government ID!! 

Mike Van Auken (949)-855-6339 or gtcars@earthlink.net 

mailto:sfballplyr@yahoo.com
mailto:grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com
mailto:grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com
mailto:socaloldslady@gmail.com
mailto:Bw442@earthlink.net
mailto:h-ofan@sbcglobal.net
mailto:aw723@twc.com
mailto:mmngyee@AOL.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Calendar of Events 

Coming up in 2016 

April 

6th General Membership 
Meeting 

13th Board Meeting 

29th Route 66 Fun Run 

May 

4th General Membership 
Meeting 

13-15 Zone Show Pismo Beach 

22nd All GM Show Pre- 
Registration Only 

June 

1st General membership 
meeting 

8th Board Meeting 

NAOC Event Colorado Springs 

July 

6th General Membership 
meeting 

13th Board Meeting 

19-24 OCA Nationals Kingsport 

August 

3rd General Membership 
meeting 

10th Board Meeting 

October  

2nd Veterans Show New location 

15th Annual Memorial Car Show 
and Picnic Yorba Regional Park 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Membership Renewal Application 
Membership  
 
Name:                                                   Number:  -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Address:  _________ 
Email Address:      
 
Annual Membership OCA (Optional) $30.00  
Olds Club of Southern California   

December 2015-2016                    $ 15.00  
Associate Member                         $ 3.00  
Make Checks Payable to Oldsmobile Club of Sothern 
California Mail To: P.O. Box 661224 Arcadia. CA 91066 

December 2015 everyone’s dues for 2016 were 
due. The dues will remain $15.00. Please send 
your dues to the P.O Box ASAP. 
 

The members listed below need to send in 
their dues for 2016 as soon as possible so 

you do not miss getting your Rocket Circle. 
We do not want you to miss any of our 

upcoming meetings and events. 
 

The club changed its procedure for 
collecting dues from our membership. 
Everyone should be sending their dues 

payment in during the month of December 
every year. 

 
Members please make sure you have sent 
in your dues for 2016. If you have not sent 

your dues in for 2016 you will not be 
receiving your Newsletter next month.  

 
 

 



  March 2, 2016 General Membership meeting scribed by Secretary Domenic D. Santucci 
 
At 7:30 p.m. Joe Tannerbauer called our meeting to order. A request for visitors or new members followed with our traditional 
pledge to our American Flag.  Joe then called for a treasury report which was offered up by Ellen D. Santucci our treasurer.  2 new 
members, of the 5 new since our annual renewal date, have joined our club.  Twenty additional members missing their 12-01-
2015 renewal date have rejoined the club.  Future updates will be posted on dues requirements for new and renewals in our 
newsletter. A $200.00 contribution approved by the board was posted to the Ca. State University of Northridge Scholarship Fund.   
A thank you letter was received from The Wounded Warrior Charity for a donation of $580 dollars.   The Day Family Car Collection 
March 2015 entry cost to our club was $265 dollars. The family donated an additional $315.00 for us to post the final check 
donation of $580.00.    Our clubs, “Saturday October 15, 2016”, Memorial car show reservation has been made for the same site 
at Yorba Regional Park.  Early registration helps in planning this event for you.  Joe was reimbursed for $277.60, his recent 
approved new club sign purchases.  Scott Graham has them in club merchandise inventory for sale.  Ellen closed her treasury 
report with the note we have adequate funds to conduct business. 
Old Business and Events opened with a Grant Warner making a motion and Keith Berg seconded the motion, to approve the last 
month meeting notes, the motion passed. Joe noted that Milton Yee and Jim Charlesworth with host the next membership drive 
swap meet.  A recap of the Route 66 Museum event with the luncheon at the Parsons offered a great day had by all.  It is 
important to check your newsletters for flyers and date activity to avoid missing items on our calendar of events.  During the 
break Butch Williams and Domenic Santucci promoted tickets for a raffle drawing following the meeting.  A reminder went out 
under new business to check your flyers, newsletter calendar of events and club web site. Upcoming events were discussed on 
caravans for the NAOC and the Arizona Chapter Charity car shows.  Mike Van Auken spoke to a special activity prior to the zone 
show. Mike spoke to us to sign up by April 10, in advance of the Vandenburg Air Force Tour. Check the post in your newsletter for 
the event on May 13.  If you do not sign up you cannot get into the base.  Well a small group of buyers bought and brought items 
to our semi-annual White Elephant Sale. Our March auction event assists our zone show and brought in $120.00.  Shadow ruled 
the event with the most purchased.  Joe collected the activity clip boards passing around the meeting and called for the raffle 
drawing. The Raffle winnings went to Mike Van Auken.  Mike offered his $39.00 winnings back to the club treasury.  Joe called the 
meeting closed.     Next Wednesday is the board meeting. 

So. Ca. Oldsmobile Club Board Meeting scribed by secretary Domenic D. Santucci 
      
The March 9, 2016 the meeting opened at 7:30 p.m. with the pledge of allegiance to our national flag.  Joe our president noted no 
guest present and called for a treasury report.  Ellen, our treasurer, reviewed an estimate of expenses.   An effort to increase our 
membership is ongoing.  We also rely on our members to individually promote our hobby to other Oldsmobile Owners.  Two of 
our highlighted events this year were discussed with emphasis on early promotion for registration.   Get yourself set up for the 
ZONE SHOW (flyer in this issue). Remember to post the October ANNUAL MEMORIAL CLUB car show on SATURDAY 10-15-2016.   
    Promotion for new members can be obtained by recommending or handing out applications.   Club Applications can be found in 
our newsletter and on our web page.   Ellen, Karon and Scott Graham proposed updates for our club application.  Karon, our 
Newsletter Editor, will undertake the changes for our web site and for road show handouts.  
    Our quarterly donation to a charity was voted on to support the “PADRE Foundation”. PADRE is dedicated to help children with 
Type 1 Diabetes and their families manage their diabetes through education, support groups and events.  Karon made a motion to 
donate $150.00 this quarter, to the PADRE Foundation.  Joe seconded the motion and after discussion the motion was passed by 
the board. 
    It is important that all members keep up with their newsletter and web calendar of events. Our newsletter will contain flyers on 
activities we will plan as a club. Check your flyers on events that are to occur within the next two months.   A number of activity 
proposals were raised for June and July.  New members mean more activity item suggestions.  The board asks that you contact 
your board with interesting events we can support.   To promote the VANDENBURG AIR FORCE BASE, tour please check your 
newsletter and contact Mike Van Auken. You cannot enter Vandenburg unless you are on his list.   In closing, a review of awards 
was discussed for our annual show.  If you have any ideas on the type of award that can garner more participation at our October 
picnic, pass your information to a board member.  Joe closed the meeting at 8:58 p.m. 

On July 3, 2014, our 6-year-old granddaughter, Emma, was diagnosed with Type-1 diabetes.  After 4 intensive days at CHOC Hospital with 
Emma, we learned about the 24-hour vigil that would now have to be our “New Normal” (as we call it).  Never having to deal with diabetes, our 
minds were literally spinning.  Without being asked, in came PADRE to the rescue!!!  They helped the whole family (including Emma’s cousins) 
with classes and a great support system to assist all of us with dealing with our day-to-day life with a person with Type-1. We have even been 
able to “pay it forward” with assistance to the school nurse and other people dealing with Type-1. With the help of PADRE events, Emma now 
knows that she is not the only one in the world with Type-1.   
Thanks to PADRE, who also sponsors Type-1 camps, she can even enjoy the fun of an overnight camp. 
PADRE has truly been a blessing to our family.   

We would like to thank the Olds Club for their wonderful donation to help support the PADRE Foundation. 
The Santucci Family and especially our granddaughter, Emma Dierking 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

12th  Annual  “All Oldsmobile Show”  in  Scottsdale              by  Joe Tannerbauer 
 
     On Friday, March 11th, some members of the OCSC left around 10am from Van Nuys to attend the Arizona Olds 
Club’s “All Oldsmobile Show” in Scottsdale.  In the caravan, we unfortunately had only three people and two “non-
Olds” cars—me in my “off-shore Olds” Prius, and new members Howard and Virginia Knowlton in their Dodge Ram 
camper van.  When we got in the Phoenix area, we stopped for supper at the Black Bear Diner on Dysart Road to quell 
our hunger, then we went on to our respective motels for the night. 
     Possibly due to the threat of rain, but more probably because of the cost of motels due to NASCAR being in town for 
the weekend and baseball spring training, only Hayden Long with his ’50 “88”, Jim Schultz with a ’58 “88”, and Dan and 
Jackie Flanagan with their ’57 “88” were in attendance with show cars from our club.  But those of us that were there 
had a great time viewing all of the beautiful Oldsmobiles at the show on Saturday—65 in all!! 
     After our show was over at 1pm, there is always a HUGE show of all makes and years at the same “Rock & Roll” 
McDonalds.  I did not attend that show, but wanted instead to go to a spring training game that day, and stuck around 
until Monday for two more baseball games as well. 
     I had a great time...just too bad that more of our membership did not attend this show which is always a fun time, 
especially with the price of gas being lower than it has in quite a while.  Perhaps next year we can get the AZ Olds Club 
to schedule this show when there is no major event happening the same weekend. 
 

  
 

 

 

  

 

 

Thanks 
Joe T.  for 

the Pictures 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 
 
65 Cutlass SPT Coupe 330 ci auto trans $7500.00  502 882-7725 
’50 Rocket 88 2 door sedan, 303, auto, local Pasadena car; $6,500 OBO;  
Mike Griffith (818)-790-1932 
 

Wanted 
 
Front Fender both sides 1970 442/Cutlass Milton 909 996-0546 
Carburetors rebuilt show or drive Keith Berg 562 598-4103 
Side Door Aluminum Strips 70 Cutlass all 3 pieces Call Domenic 714 633-7961 

For Sale: Price Reduced 

 

 

 

1970 Cutlass Supreme Hardtop. 350c.i.d. engine with rebuilt top end by Grant Warner with large valve heads, Edelbrock intake, 
Lunati cam, double roller timing chain, new quadrajet carb, MSD electronic ignition, and many other streetable upgrades in the 
engine compartment. Car also has complete new exhaust system, new tires, powder coated super stock wheels, front disc 
brakes, and rebuilt a/c compressor ( system needs to be charged). 
Car was originally an Arizona car and is currently registered in Nevada. This is a rust free and very straight car that just needs a 
fresh paint job (is currently jade green with white hood stripes) and a little interior work to be a great cruiser.  
My daughter Melissa has decided to lower the price on her Cutlass that I listed for sale a couple of weeks back. This is one of the 
straightest and most rust free examples of this year you will ever come across and it is a reliable daily driver car. 
The new Lower price is $6,000.00 and with the over 4k in upgrades and new parts on this car, that is a steal in my opinion. Come 
check it out and make a deal before we take it to the swap meet where it will most certainly sell quickly at that price. 
Call me @ 951-906-7951 or email me at grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com 
 

 

This was the Donation made on 
our behalf, after our tour of the 

“Day Family Collection” in 
Corona. 



 

            Our monthly general membership meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month (Except December) 

Meetings are held from 7:30 pm to 10 pm at: 
 

O.C.A (Oldsmobile Club of America) Southern Calif. Chapter Annual Membership dues $15  

Optional O.C.Aannual membership dues is $30. (if out of the U.S. slightly higher) 

Please send membership application to: 

Oldsmobile Club of America, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 

National dues will be forwarded to the O.C.A in Lansing, Michigan 

 
Paid Advertising Rates 

Olds Club of southern California Rocket Circle Newsletter 

Business Card Size 

1 month.....$10.00 

1 Year.....$100.00 

QuarterPageSize 

1 month.....$20.00 

1 Year.....$200.00 

Half Page Size 1 

month.....$30.00 

1 Year.....$300.00 

FullPageSize 

1 month.....$40.00 

1  Year.....$400.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Olds Club of America 

P.O.Box 661224 

Arcadia, Ca 91066 

Make checks payable to: Oldsmobile Club of Southern California 

Mail To: Rocket Circle Advertising, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 


